
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 05 MAY 2009

EX.097/09
REFERENCE FROM OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE – MINUTE COS.31/09 RECESSION PLANNING



(Non Key Decision)

Portfolio
Finance and Performance Management

Subject Matter

Pursuant to Minute COS.31/09, consideration was given to a reference from the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee that the Executive be advised that the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee had serious concerns regarding the possible shortfall in the budget for the immediate future and how that budget was to be managed.  A copy of the minute extract was circulated.

The Chairman of the Community Overview and Scrutiny Committee attended the meeting and reported that the Committee were concerned as to how the shortfall in budgets would be accommodated, and also raised concerns with regards to the impact of meeting the costs of the increasing number of people who were being declared homeless and being placed in bed and breakfast accommodation.

The Director of Corporate Services commented that the officers continued to monitor the impact of the recession on the Council's income streams and services and would include the updated information as part of ongoing reports to the Executive and the Corporate Resources Overview and Scrutiny Committee.

The Portfolio Holder for Finance and Performance Management commented that the City Council in addition to helping members of the community who were suffering under the recession were also a victim themselves and would continue to realign the Council's resources in order to best benefit the businesses and local community.  The Portfolio Holder drew Members attention in particular to the comment from the Overview and Scrutiny Committee congratulating staff in the Customer Contact Centre for the way in which they had dealt with the increase in numbers of members of the public who needed the services and the way in which those services were provided.

Summary of options rejected

Nil

DECISION

1.
That the reference from the Overview and Scrutiny Committee be received.  The effect on the Council's budgets and services of dealing with the impact of the recession would be monitored and submitted to the Executive and Overview and Scrutiny Committee as part of regular reports.

2.
That the Executive echo the views of the Overview and Scrutiny Committee as set out in Minute COS.31/09 with regards to work of staff in the Customer Contact Centre and place on record their appreciation for the work which the staff in the Customer Contact Centre were carrying out in dealing with the increase in numbers of members of the public who needed their services and the way in which those services were being provided.

3.
The Director of Community Services arrange for the Executive's appreciation to be passed on to the appropriate staff.

Reasons for Decision

To respond to a reference from the Overview and Scrutiny Committee.







